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Correspondence from Germany 

Spremberg, June 26
th

, 1928 

--- 

Dear Volksblatt! 

  The Spremberg shooter’s guild had 

its annual marksman fest on the third 

day of Pentecost, in good weather. The 

marksmen assembled in Kobelt’s 

Concerthaus. The start of the march 

began at 1 o’clock in the direction of 

the shooters hall Ilarma. There, 

shooting began at the disc target with 

the rifle and afterwards, with the 

crossbow and pin at the bird, which is 

placed on a long pole. This game lasted 

until Friday evening. 

  I ran into friend Seiler. After we 

viewed the start of the march, we went 

to the small locks bridge which is made 

white granite and has three arches, the 

one in the middle for water and the 

others for accessing on foot. From 

there we continued on to the inn for 

fortification and time passed quickly. 

  We are currently having a lot of rain 

and also much sunshine. We also had 

frost, during the night from the 2nd to 

the 3rd of June, so strong as to have 

frozen most of the fruit and other 

plants. The fruit trees which bloomed 

out before the frost will bear fruit.  

  No work is scheduled during the 

week of Pentecost. All factories are 

idle during that time and the workers 

are furloughed with pay. – The 

shooters fest is thus a national holiday. 

Many people get together, similar to 

the annual fair days. 

  There is nothing else that is new to 

report.    

Mattheus Hantschko 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind  
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